
INFORMATION REGARDING RISK OF EXPOSURE TO COVID-19 

2021-12-05 

The OSCE Chairpersonship has been informed that, as of 5 December, two persons present 

at the OSCE Ministerial Council have received positive test results for Covid-19 after the 

meeting. Additional cases cannot be excluded. Participants may have been exposed to covid-

19 during one or several of the meeting days 1-3 December. 

By sending this information letter, the Chairpersonship reminds all delegates and support 

staff to remain vigilant for any symptoms of respiratory tract infection (sore throat, fever, 

cough and a general feeling of illness) during 14 days after the conclusion of the OSCE 

Ministerial Council.  

If you have already left Sweden, please follow the rules and regulations at your current 

location for persons who may have been exposed. As a general rule if you have any such 

symptoms as listed above, you should immediately self-isolate to prevent further spread and 

order a test for covid-19 in accordance with your national guidelines/your country’s 

guidelines. 

 

Residents in Sweden should order a test through 1177/Alltid öppet. Please refer to the 

following website for information and access to testing in Sweden: 

https://www.1177.se/en/Stockholm/other-languages/other-languages/covid-19/lamna-

prov-engelska/ 

If you cannot schedule a test via the app or by telephone: 

If you don’t have mobilt BankId or a personal ID number (personnummer), or if you have a 

protected or confidential ID (skyddat id), you can contact your healthcare centre and get help 

from them. 
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